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Santa Fe – April 27, 2020 

MAY 5, 2020 IS A BIG DAY AT THE BUREAU OF ELECTIONS 

Santa Fe County Clerk, Geraldine Salazar wants all voters to take note of May 5, 2020 because it 
is a special day on the Election Calendar: it is 

• the last day to register to vote for the June 2, 2020, Primary Election 

• the first day to vote absentee in person at the County Building, and 

• the first day that the Bureau of Elections can send out Absentee Ballots. 

If you like to multi-task, you can register to vote and vote at the County Building starting on 
May 5, 2020. Or you can register online at:  

https://portal.sos.state.nm.us/OVR/WebPages/InstructionsStep1.aspx  

and also complete an application for an absentee ballot at the same time online at: 

 http://www.santafecountynm.gov/userfiles/ABGeraldine.pdf 

The NEW County Building is located in downtown Santa Fe at 100 Catron Street.   Directly across 
the street from the Santa Fe Convention Center.  The hours are 8:00 a.m. –  5:00 p.m. including 
the lunch hour. 

If you have questions, please call 986-6280.  The staff is waiting to help you. 

 

END 

 

https://portal.sos.state.nm.us/OVR/WebPages/InstructionsStep1.aspx
http://www.santafecountynm.gov/userfiles/ABGeraldine.pdf

